MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE, GA

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING

Thursday, August 7, 2008, 5:30-9:00 pm

Suwanee Crossroads Building

Attending:  

Commission Members:  Dick Goodman, Earl Mitchell, Jim Rodeghiero, Linnea Miller, 

Vickie Johnson, Vanessa Boggs and Alison N. Starnes

Staff:  Toni Shrewsbury, Denise Brinson, Jessica Roth, Josh Campbell and Matt Dickison

Guest Speakers:  Tim Pulver and K. Scott Gordan with BRPH, Inc.

Call to Order/Introductions

Denise Brinson called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m.  She introduced Tim Pulver and K. Scott Gordan, architects with BRPH, Inc., who designed the new City Hall building currently under construction.  They were invited to discuss potential locations for public art in and around the building.  

City Hall Public Art Discussion

Tim and Scott provided drawings of the building, including exterior renderings, and a color-coded chart indicating potential locations for public art (see attached).  Potential locations included the interior, exterior, and lawn views of the building.  Tim and Scott explained how the chart could best be utilized, while contributing suggestions for possible types of art, scale, etc.  Neither felt that the building design lent itself to any particular type/style of art.  

Time constraints were discussed with regards to various types of artwork and how it might relate to the building process.  Areas were addressed wherein immediate decisions were required (eg. the lighting in the foyer is a public art opportunity, however, the existing planned lighting will likely be ordered within the next month).  

Vanessa Boggs mentioned that commissioned pieces may take longer to create and may not be ready for the City Hall opening at the end of year.  Jessica Roth interjected that we may not move into the building until after the first of the year.  Additionally, the City would likely not hold an official grand opening until the Spring of 2009.  Should this be the case, the PAC may have time to commission art for display.  

Denise Brinson will send copies of the building plans and the color-coded chart to each commission member.  Vanessa suggested that each member then think about and designate locations they see as a priority.  She further stated that having moveable walls constructed for the purpose of displaying public art would be a good idea for the Grand Opening.  

Developer Meeting Component

Josh Campbell, City of Suwanee planning director, and Matt Dickison, planning division director, was invited to speak to the commission regarding the developer meeting component.  Josh provided the group with handouts explaining the two-part project review process that developers are required to go through (see attached). He explained the steps and associated timelines.  It was determined that the developers will come before the commission after Step 3 (plan submittal) and before Step 4 (inter-agency approvals).  

Josh suggested keeping the developer guidelines information sheet short (one page maximum).  If needed, a separate document could be attached which would go into more detail.  Vanessa Boggs suggested that each member of the commission take turns being on call (monthly) to answer developer questions throughout the process.  Josh and Matt will include the PAC initiative in the initial packet given to developers.  

Josh shared that roughly 30 permits per year, historically, have been issued in Suwanee.  Considering the economy, he expects that number to decrease going forward. He also cautioned the commission to be aware that developer/builder plans are one-dimensional and potential art display locations that look good on paper, may not be desirable locations.

Earl Mitchell questioned asking the developers for money upfront, suggesting that we may delay payment until after the property owner has been able to lease his space and, at that time, collect monies designated for public art. This could be written into the leases.  

Earl also mentioned adding another option which would allow the builder to set aside an area on his property for a future art project to be placed by the City.  Josh confirmed that property is a very valuable asset to a developer and if he chose that option, he would be making a valuable donation to the public art cause.  Denise questioned the City’s right to place public art on private property and suggested an easement procedure.  There was much discussion regarding this topic with no final agreement.  The commission agreed to give this additional thought and re-open, this topic at the next meeting.

Dick Goodman will send another draft to commission members for approval.  He will include an executive summary page as suggested.

PAC Timeline

Denise Brinson will create a draft timeline and e-mail it to the commission members prior to the next meeting.

Other Topics

Dick Goodman made a motion to approve the minutes for the previous meeting on July 14, 2008 (Vanessa Boggs – 2nd).  Motion carried 7-0.

The memorial project that Keith Nabb proposed to the commission was discussed.  Understanding that timing for this project could be critical, the commission agreed that they were not prepared at this time to review proposals.  The first priority is choosing art for the new City Hall along with establishing developer guidelines.  Denise Brinson will respond to Mr. Nabb on behalf of the group.

Confirmation of Chair and Vice-Chair Positions

Denise Brinson opened the floor for nominations for Chair of the PAC.  Earl Mitchell nominated Dick Goodman for Chair (Vanessa Boggs – 2nd).  Nomination approved 7-0.  Dick accepted the position.  

Denise then opened the floor for nominations for Vice-Chair.  Dick Goodman nominated Vanessa Boggs (Earl Mitchell – 2nd).  Nomination approved 7-0.  Vanessa accepted the position.  

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.

The next PAC meeting will be held Thursday, September 4th, at 5:30 p.m. in the Suwanee Crossroads building.  

Minutes taken by Toni Shrewsbury.

